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NEWS RELEASE 
 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 

June 6, 2026 
 
For more information, contact:  
Dayna Gonzalez, Public Information Officer: (559) 457-1720 
dgonzalez@fresno.courts.ca.gov 
 

ALERT REGARDING FRAUDULENT CALLS TO THE PUBLIC 
 

The Fresno Superior Court has received reports from the public of fraudulent phone calls 
originating from a number appearing as one of the Court’s official line, (559) 457-2150. 
The caller falsely claims to be from the Court or law enforcement and alleges that the 
recipient is facing federal charges and must immediately turn themselves in. 
 
The Fresno Superior Court reminds the public that the Court does not contact individuals 
by phone regarding criminal charges, warrants, or requests to surrender. 
 
These fraudulent calls are intended to intimidate recipients and may involve attempts to 
obtain personal information. The Court urges anyone receiving such calls not to provide 
any personal information and to report the incident to their local law enforcement 
agency. 
 
If there is any doubt about the legitimacy of a call, residents are encouraged to 
independently verify contact information through the Court’s official website, 
www.fresno.courts.ca.gov, and contact the Court directly. 
 
The Fresno Superior Court remains committed to protecting the public and providing 
timely information to prevent fraud and protect community safety. 
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